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ITEM #2: Concept Plan Review: Aspen Chapel Hill, 701 Martin Luther King Jr. 
Blvd. 
 

 
Council Question:  
When was the Union Chapel Hill Affordable Housing Program created? 

Staff Response:  

The Grove Park Special Use Permit was approved by Council in October 2015. As the project 

progressed through Final Plans and construction, adjustments were made to the affordable 

housing program.  

 

Council Question:  
Can we be provided with a description of the Union chapel Hill affordable housing program? 

Staff Response:  

A copy of the affordable housing performance agreement for the Union Chapel Hill is attached.  

 

Council Question:  
Could Housing staff please provide their assessment of the affordable housing plan offered by 
the applicant? What have been the pros and cons of the arrangement with the Union? 

Staff Response:  

Since this project is still a concept plan, Housing staff has not evaluated the specifics of the 

project. Housing staff can provide some general information. There are several benefits to a 

master leasing arrangement similar to the agreement with Union Chapel Hill: 

 The Town gains affordable units into our inventory for an extended period of time at no 

acquisition or development cost. 

 New affordable units have less repair and renovation needs than older units.  

 In some cases, the property owners are responsible for many of the maintenance needs.   

 The Town can establish eligibility requirements and rental rates consistent with the 

Council’s affordable housing goals (i.e. employee housing, Transitional Housing). 

 We receive monthly rental income that can be used to support the Town’s overall 

affordable housing efforts.  

 This model is also consistent with best practices by facilitating the creation of more 

mixed income neighborhoods in Chapel Hill. 

There are also several challenges to consider with a master leasing arrangement: 
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 In this case, the percentage of units designated for affordable housing is lower than 

what is typically expected in new development (2% of the units rather than 15%). 

 There are property management costs associated with the master leasing model. 

 Legal documents need to be prepared, reviewed, and agreed upon by all parties which 

can be challenging and time consuming.   

 Delays and additional conversations will be needed if the property is sold to a new owner 

without experience in this type of arrangement and who was not party to the original 

agreement but is expected to implement the agreement. 

 

Council Question:  
Why are they seeking OI-3 zoning? 

Staff Response:  

We recommend further discussions with the applicant.  

 

Council Question:  
Does the developer have massing images of the site taken from eye level, not bird’s-eye, to give 
a better idea of how the building will be experienced in real life? 

Staff Response:  

The applicant is working to provide the massing images.  
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